	SHASA Southcoast Health and Sustainability Alliance	5- 11 September 2025 Working Together for a Cleaner, Smarter Future
Our Focus	Actions	Note
	We promote and support climate adapation measures	1. Steph Chiu - Proj Mgr, Tony Lowe, Pete Phillips and Stuart Absolom on the Tilba Halls Upgrade project. Project completion on track for end 2025. Tilba Halls committee to run a Go Fund Me Campaign to raise \$56,000 for the project. Please donate to help finish the hall upgrade.  2. Southern Life Church Haven - Official Opening booked for 13 October at 1pm. Michael Holland is confirmed. Kathryn Maxwell to liaise with MESA re date for completing electrical meter box upgrades. Also liaising with Southern Life re diesel back up generator.  3. Disaster Prepardeness. Disaster Prepardeness Group meeting on Monday 8 September at 12.30pm (Andrea, Andrew and Kathryn are members). Andrea Charlton keeping the Disaster Prepardness Plan of action for the next 4 months up to date.  4. SHASA Presentation to community groups. Kathryn and Andrea contacting community groups to offer to present on Disaster Preparedness and the Havens. Confirmed Eurobodalla Community Support Network (30 October, 9.15am - 12 noon Red Door Hall) Rotary Moruya, Rotary Batemans Bay, Southern Life Church, Narooma Community Shed, Mogo Chamber of Commerce and CWA Tilba. Still chasing CWA Narooma, Lions Moruya, U3A, Probus, Batemans Bay Heritage Museum. Kathryn Maxwell to keep Heidi Stratford from Reconstruction NSW up to date on meeting details (date, time and location)  5. Kathryn Maxwel to organise meeting on 8th September at 2pm with Arno Schaaf, Pete Phillips, Tony Lowe, Debbi Long and Iris Domeier to progress a second Haven in Narooma.  6. Kathryn Maxwell to book the Red Door Hall 22 October 10am - 2pm for a Red Cross workshop for SHASA members to develop their own emergency plan.
Climate Leadership and Adaptation	We promote and support climate mitigation actions	<ol> <li>Debbi Long is the Project Coordinator for the SHASA Community Facilities Resilience Strategy. debbi.long08@gmail.com . Currently 18 buildings to be included in the strategy. Possibly over 20 with inclusion of some ESC community facilities.</li> <li>Rob Shorrock is now the chair of SHASA's Community Energy Committee. For more details email rshorr48@gmail.com</li> </ol>
	Advocate for electrification of transport	<ol> <li>Andrew Everard coordinaing preparations for the Moruya EV Expo on 4 October.</li> <li>Next Eurobev is at the Tuross Head Boat Shed at 12noon on Sunday 21 September.</li> <li>Next transport meeting on Tuesday 9 September 10.30am. All welcome</li> </ol>

	We engage effectively with key stakeholders	3. Batemans Bay Welcome Park Meeting Wednesday 10 September at 7pm (Brett Steveonon, and Kathryn Maxwell attending) 2. SHASA collaborating with Repower Shoalhaven for a Smartiser Pilot. Davood Deristani preparing and MOU with bother organisations. 3. Kathryn Maxwell will participoate in a 2025 Power Hour Virtual Forum titled Rethinking Renewables and Community Energy Projects on Thursday 18 September 9.30am - 10.30am. Preparatory meeting Friday 5 September 3pm. 4. Next Batemans Bay Welcome Park meeting Wednesday 10 September 7pm. (Kate Taylor, Brett Stevenson, Kathryn Maxwell attending)
Funding and Resource Planning	We seek both short-term and long-term funding opportunities	1. Next <b>grants meeting</b> on 16 October 10.30am. All welcome. Email contact.shasa@gmail.com 2. ESC Community Wellbeing Grants open 1 September (\$2,000) Arno to discuss possible projects with the Youth Development Team at ESC. Andrea Charlton to also discuss with the ECSN. 3. Kathryn Maxwell to prepare letter of support for Narooma Woodies FRRR small grant application for electrical upgrade, closes 17 September. 4. Tony Lowe to prepare Infrastructure grants application for Tilba Halls (opens 24/11 and closes 15/12)
	We partner with like-minded businesses and organisations	Heidi Thomson (ESC) to organise meeting between Counci and SHASA re implementation of the Elecetrify Dr Mackay Community Centre Project (\$49,977)
	We seek to ensure community is aware of SHASA's successes to inspire more people to take environmental action.	<ol> <li>Natalie to start review of website with Andrew Everard focusing on the transport section.</li> <li>Natalie to include Linda Leung when updating climate pages.</li> <li>Lyn Smith putting articles and tiles onto CANVA for the Sept/Oct edition. Steve Colman to print 60 copies of the newsletter on 3 September.</li> <li>Natalie Barnett with all - Explore options for creating a "bundle" page on the website with links to key emergency preparedness resources.</li> <li>Trish Pye - Provide screenshots of properly set up emergency preparedness apps on different devices as illustrations for the newsletter.</li> <li>Trish - Send the social media strategy proposal to Lyn for review and input.</li> </ol>
Membership, Pubic Awareness and Governance	Other projects	<ol> <li>Moruya Community Garden at the Anglican Parish working bee Friday 29 September 9am - 10.30am. All welcome. Finish with a morning tea.</li> <li>Pet Support Program - Leanne Manning. Pet food drop off to 2 Jeffery Place welcome.</li> <li>Moruya Food Program delivers a bag of fresh food to 25 families (10 volunteers coordinated by Marjolein Kromholt).</li> </ol>

a	and procedures up to date and adhere to them.	<ol> <li>AGM and Members Meeting Thursday 11 September. Nomination forms need to be completed for Executive positions.</li> <li>Next governnance meeting Monday 8 September 10am - 11am All welcome. Link available from Kathryn Maxwell.</li> <li>Tec Exec is developing a Digital Strategy for SHASA. Making modifications to the website in liaison with Natalie Barnett.</li> <li>Kathryn Maxwell and Trish Pye to run 2nd workshop with SHASA core members on the document management system on Google docs in mid September.</li> <li>Kathryn Maxwell to ask Kat McCarthy if she could add new email addresses to the mailchimp list while Steve Colman is away in September.</li> </ol>